Council of Chairs
Feb. 15, 2011

Present: Keith Fowlkes, Tom Costa, Sandy Huguenin, Bryan Hoyt, Robin Benke, Jeff Cantrell, Rachel Tighe, Amelia Harris, Suzanne Adams-Ramsey, Ken Tiller, Margie Tucker, David Kendall, Alex Edwards

Keith Fowlkes gave a report from the Committee for Online Learning. During the summer students often take classes at other institutions near their homes. UVa-Wise could better serve these students by offering more online courses during the summer. Academic departments were asked to develop a listing of general education courses that could be offered consistently through Summer College. 
Fowlkes would also like to know what kinds of training would be helpful. A workshop will be offered at noon on March 15 and again on March 16 in the IT conference room. Heather Blanton, coordinator of instructional technology for the CTE, will teach the workshop titled “Course Design and Pedagogy in Moodle”. Space is limited and faculty are encouraged to sign up at www.uvawise.edu/it/catevents. 

Blackboard will no longer be in use after this semester; only Moodle will be used. Moodle 2.0 will be released in the near future, and should be much easier to use. Current Blackboard users will have until Aug. 1 to retrieve information stored there.

Effective next fall, a Jenzabar bridge with Moodle will prevent students from joining a Moodle class for which they are not registered. 

Sandy Huguenin distributed a draft of the Academic Affairs budget. Let him know if adjustments should be made.

Huguenin discussed the policy regarding the repeating of classes. He believes the policy needs clarification and has asked the Academic Program Committee to review it and make recommendations. 

Rusty Necessary and Elizabeth Steele have submitted to Academic Program Committee a proposal to streamline the freshman seminar, to include only freshmen who have not declared a major and those who were provisionally admitted. They have suggestions for other means to connect freshmen with faculty, and will attend a later Council of Chairs meeting for discussion.
Huguenin has reviewed the Fall 2011 course schedule and sees no problems with course offerings, especially with freshman sections. Department Chairs should let him know as soon as possible if they expect to request additional adjuncts or overloads.

Announcements
· Cathie Collins slipped on icy steps at home and broke her ankle.

· Eric Smith is back in the hospital but no details were available.

· Vickie Fields has been released from the hospital and is staying with a relative.

· John Komlos, a retired economics professor, will teach an online class titled “After the Deluge: Economics After the Financial Crisis.” The course will be cross-listed as economics, history and political science with no prerequisite.
· Abstracts for the Student Research Symposium, co-sponsored with Emory & Henry, are due to Amelia Harris by March 1. Students should email their abstracts to symposiumsubmission@uvawise.edu.
Handouts
Academic Affairs budget draft
Memorandum on policy regarding repeating of classes
